
ART NEWS FLASH 14 FEBRUARY, 2021 
Updated Key Points and General 

Updates 
 

Waltz Sequence and March Sequence Key Points 

The Key Points for the Waltz Sequence and the March Sequence have been updated. The Key Points 
are now more specific and in line with the way Key Points have been assigned in World Skate 
dances.  The new diagrams, notes and Key Points for these dances have been sent with this News 
Flash. They will also be added to the domestic dance book and be available on the artistic website. 

Patches for Sale 

The Artistic Committee has a number of patches available for sale. These are able to be awarded for 
the pre-medal patch tests outlined in the Medal Test Schedule. They are also able to be awarded for 
passing club specific learn-to-skate levels. If you are interested in purchasing any of these patches 
please contact the Artistic Treasurer, Rox Price at artistic.treasurer@gmail.com  

Trophy Steward 

The Artistic Committee would like to extend their thanks to Val Bedford who has been the NZFRS 
Artistic Trophy Steward for many years. Sonja Reid has kindly agreed to take over the Trophy 
Steward duties and the Committee would like to welcome her to the role.  

Skater’s Representative 

Phoenix Reid has been appointed as the new Skater’s Rep on the Artistic Committee. Her role is to 
make sure that the voices, ideas and opinions of skaters are heard within the committee. She has 
put together a skater survey which has been sent to clubs and we would like to encourage all skaters 
to complete the survey.  
 
If you would like to contact Phoenix she can be reached through the following channels: 
Email: pjreid.skates@gmail.com) 
Instagram: phoenixreid_ 
Facebook: Phoenix Skates 
 
Please circulate this News Flash to all your club members. 

Yours In Skating, 

Janine Price 

NZFRS Artistic Roller Sports Committee Secretary 


